September 30, 2002

The Honorable W.J. “Billy” Tauzin

Chairman

House Energy & Commerce Committee

2125 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC  20515

Dear Chairman Tauzin:


As you and the Conference Committee continue work to finalize this year’s energy bill, H.R. 4, we urge you to join us in opposing inclusion of the Alaskan Natural Gas Tax Credit.  We believe the tax credit is unjustifiably expensive and sets a bad policy precedent.


The tax credit, adopted by the Senate, establishes a long-term price floor for North Slope Alaskan natural gas.  It is intended to offset the construction cost of an otherwise uneconomic natural gas pipeline from the North Slope, through Alaska, and down to the lower 48 states.  


The potential cost of the credit is tremendous.  Independent analyses estimate the total cost of the tax credit at between $16 and $44 billion.  Unfortunately, because practically all of the expenditures fall outside the Congressional “scoring window,” scant attention has been paid to this enormous transfer of money from taxpayers to a few large players in the oil and gas industry.  We do not believe this is a wise use of American taxpayer dollars.


Regional subsidization of America’s natural gas industry is unwise from an energy and economic policy perspective.  A recent report by Purvin & Gertz noted that the proposed tax credit would result in a long-term boom for Alaska’s natural gas industry and a long-term period of decreased activity in the natural gas industry in all other areas of the country.  Congress should not pick winners and losers through selective regional subsidies, especially in a continent-wide industry traditionally guided by market forces.


We hope you will consider our broad and strong opposition to this misguided energy tax proposal.
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